TEWIN MEMORIAL HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
Minutes of Meeting held Wednesday, 16th January 2019 
8pm in the Kimberley Room
Present
Keith St Pier (Chairman)
Geoff Whitbourn (Treasurer)
Todd Canton
Pat Fulford

Jim Hall

John Ling
Ben Roberts
Jean Canton (Secretary)
1. Apologies

David Laming, Linda Crawford, David Kempson, Doreen Lloyd
2. 
Minutes of Previous Meetings
 
Minutes of Meeting held on 21st November 2018 were proposed by Jim Hall and seconded by Todd Canton, subject to the following date amendment:-


 Friends of Tewin
            “In addition, arrangements were in hand for the Carol Service on 20th December, 

            to be held on Lower Green”.
3. 
Group Reports
    
Under Fives


Following further maintenance work, the wall at the back of the Hall had now been steadied.  



















Brownies and Rainbows
    
Nothing to report.
    
Parish Council
    
Nothing to report.

Friends of Tewin


BR advised the following planned events: 

                  AGM                 
-  12th February



Senior Citizens Lunch  
-  20th February 


Classic Cars Show
-  18th August


Scarecrow Weekend     
-  To be advised

BR also advised that events during the past year had raised £6,050, as a result of which various donations had been made to local organisations.  

THACS

JH advised the following planned events:-



Creative Writing 
-
18th March




Spring Show

-
 6th April

Screen on the Green

The December film, ‘Holiday Inn’, attracted a good audience.  The next film night is planned for 21st January, when ‘Little Miss Sunshine’ will be shown.
4. 
Sub Committee Reports 
    
Fabric
(a)  KSP reported that the installation of new flooring in the St Andrews Room now enabled chairs to be moved around easily.  In addition, the fixed cupboards in the room were being put to a different purpose and were being utilised by the Housekeeper and the Pilates groups for storage.




  



(b)  KSP reported that he and JH had cleared a blockage in the shower of the Housekeeper’s Flat, which had solved the problem, but the situation would be monitored.
 









JH
(c)  KSP advised that the oven in the Hall kitchen had not been working, investigation of which had found that this was due to users having piled plates against the operating switch.
In addition, following the Train Exhibition which had been held in the Hall JH and the Caretaker had cleaned all the white tables bringing them back to their original condition.
(d) 
 Two of the interconnected smoke alarms had been bleeping indicating a battery fault.    
 The batteries are still under warranty.  The supplier had been contacted in case there                was a fault and we are awaiting their response.




    KSP/JH
(e)  Following an earlier criticism concerning the cleanliness of the Ladies toilet, it was found that the cistern was not situated flush against the wall, which limited access  This was being dealt with.








    KSP/JH


Health & Safety

Nothing to report.

Decorating

Nothing to report.




    

Fund Raising and Publicity

New Year’s Eve Party

This had been a success and KSP had put a note in the next issue of the Tewin Magazine in which thanks were expressed to the organisers, Joanne and Malcolm Allen, and their helpers.







Church Donation


KSP reported that a £500 donation had been given to the Memorial Hall by St Peter’s Church as a voluntary contribution to the work which had been carried out in the Parish Room, for which the Committee was extremely grateful. 

Jumble Sale


TC reported that the Spring Jumble Sale was scheduled for Saturday, 9th March.


Insurance
   
GW advised that he would be negotiating with our insurance agents as he required clarification on what was required if the Hall chose to offer insurance to our hirers.
GW

Terms and Conditions
   
Nothing to report.
5.
Treasurer’s Report

GW gave details of funds at the year end, detailing amounts in the current account, as well as cash and trading account interest payments and reserves


In addition he gave details of the income raised during the year from the Film Night, the Supporters Club, and the final amount received for the October Jumble Sale.

6. 
Supporters Club    






November Draw: 

1st  :   Deirdre Hatt, Firs Walk – 
£58.
  
2nd :   John Barton, Nether Compton  – 
£35.

3rd :   Roger Huggins, Hertford Road -  
£11.

3rd :   Susanne Stevens, Desborough Drive –
£11.

December Draw


 1st  :   Ray Keppler, Upper Green Road – 
£57.
  
2nd :    Ann Kevis, Upper Green Road  – 
£34

3rd :     Nadia Perkins, Harwood Close -  
£12

3rd :     Mary Gregg, Hertford Road –
£12
7. 
Rentals

KSP reported that rentals had risen but that rental from regular users had fallen because of the closure of Tewin Tots.  He gave comparison figures for 2017 and 2018, and advised that the main Pilates class had returned to the Pavilion, as had the Art class, but three new Pilates classes had made bookings with us and the Drama group had expanded to two days a week.

He also advised that bookings for Weddings were down on previous years, although Party bookings were up, especially those for Children’s parties


He added that following a letter received from East Herts Council, notices had been put up in the Hall and Hirers had been asked to reduce the level of noise.  They would be given a printed sheet asking them to ensure that outside doors were kept shut, especially after 9pm, and asking them to be aware of outside noise affecting our neighbours.

Hirers would also be asked to make Caterers aware of noise regulations, and that those booking Children’s parties should monitor noise in the car park.  Similarly, people clearing away following a party should be made aware of the noise restrictions.

PF reported that rental payment from one Hirer, who always paid by cash, had gone astray and she was writing to ask them to reconcile their monthly payments.

8.
Asset Register, Time Line and Archive

Nothing to report.
9.
Any Other Business

GW suggested the Hall should use clip-on radio mikes, rather than hand-held microphones, especially when making presentations etc.  

He agreed to investigate and identify suitable equipment.



GW
10. 
Date of Next Meeting:
     
Next full meeting to be held on Tuesday, 19th February, at 7.30pm in the Kimberley Room in the Memorial Hall.



